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 May 2022 property sales and resulting ownership changes were 

incorporated into the Assessing Department database. 

 

 May 2022 building permits were incorporated into the Assessing 

Department database. 
 

 Assessing Department staff continued new construction property 

inspections relating to FY23 building permit activity. 

 

 FY23 Centrally Valued Telephone & Telegraph Company Valuations 

were issued by the Division of Local Services (DLS). 

 

 The Board of Assessors approved 25 Motor Vehicle & Trailer Excise 

abatements totaling $3,296.18. 

 

 The Assessing Administrator submitted the FY23 Omitted and Revised 

Assessment Report and the FY23 Amended Tax Base Levy Growth 

Report to the Division of Local Services (DLS). 

 

 Assessing Department staff completed work on FY23 Preliminary Real 

& Personal Property tax bills 

 

 FY23 Preliminary Real & Personal Property tax bills were mailed on 

June 30th.  

 

 Lynda McQuade was appointed as the new Assessing Administrator. 

 

 Nick Laggis was voted Chairman of the Board of Assessors. Ruth 

Maxant-Schulz was voted Clerk.  


